

Bolton on Swale St Mary's Church of England Aided Primary School

Scorton, Richmond, N Yorks DL10 6AQ

E-Mail: admin@bolton-on-swale.n-yorks.sch.uk Tel: 01748 818401

Headteacher Mrs Nicola Dobson

'Developing the whole child'

Newsletter Friday 22nd March 2019 Our Christian value this term is Justice

Class 3 and 4 visit to the Hindu Temple, Indian Dance Workshop and Bombay Stores

We had a fascinating day in Bradford on Wednesday. We learnt more about the Hindu faith and visited a beautiful Hindu Temple; experiencing the vibrant colours, hearing the music and instruments used in their worship and culture and learning more about their celebrations and festivals. The Indian dancing linked to the Holi Festival and was great fun also. Our visit to the Bombay Stores was an opportunity to see the rich fabrics and jewels used in their clothing especially for weddings. It was an excellent multicultural experience.



Congratulations to Class 4 on their excellent parental assembly We had an in-depth insight into their learning this term. Starting with their French Breakfast we heard extracts from their mystery stories set at Marrick Priory and learnt about the Mayans of Central America - especially their Pok a Tok football. Excellent digital filming and editing allowed us to watch highlights from Class 4 Masterchef and their Strictly Come Dancing competition. Class 4 reflected globally on topical issues with their prayer boxes. Biographies described dreams and aspirations for the future and Science work explored light and periscopes. In Art they created 'Mayan inspired tiles' and we shared in their many sporting successes. Finally they reminded us how important it is to have a positive, 'can do' attitude. A great message. Thank you!





<u>Class Assembly date reminders</u> Parents and carers of children in Class 2 are invited to their Class Assembly on Thursday 28th March at 9.30am.

<u>Cricket Tournament Congratulations</u> Our Y5/6 Cricket Team competed after school on Friday and successfully qualified for the next round. <u>Year 3/4 Cricket Festival</u> Class 3 had a great morning at Richmond School developing their cricket skills. They were supported by 4 of our Year 6 Sports Leaders who helped to coach the different activities.

Class and Team Photos Friday 22nd March

Class and team photos were taken today. They will be displayed in our school entrance area and available for parents to buy. They do not appear online.

Brigade School Uniform Special Offer

March 25th - April 1st 15% OFF ALL PARENT ONLINE ORDERS

Online code: SPRING1519

<u>Decorate an egg and Easter bonnet competi-</u> tion. Egg rolling Thursday 11th April 2pm

Entries are completed at home and brought into school. Parents/carers are welcome to watch the egg rolling in the playground at 2pm.

Friends of the School will provide refreshments and a cake stall for the Egg rolling. Donations of cakes requested.

<u>Easter Service in Church at 2pm on Friday</u>
<u>12th April</u> This is led by children from all classes. Everyone is welcome.

<u>Parish Confirmation for Year 6</u> Please contact Rev Yvonne on admin@esbb.co.uk for further information.

This newsletter is emailed directly to parents and is posted on the website. Please email the address below to action this.

admin@bolton-on-swale.n-yorks.sch.uk

Please don't hesitate to contact me with any queries.

Yours sincerely, Nicola Dobson







